Minutes of Regular Meeting

School Safety and Security Committee
Bastrop Independent School District

A Regular Meeting of the School Safety and Security Committee of Bastrop Independent
School District was held Tuesday, August 16, 2022, beginning at 4:32 p.m. at the Bastrop ISD
Service Center, 906 Farm Street, Bastrop, Texas 78602, Board Room.

MEMBERS PRESENT:

Scot Bunch, Chief of Police, Bastrop ISD PD
Barry Edwards, Superintendent

Billy Moore, School Board President

Ashley Mutschink, School Board Member
Colin Shadwell, Lieutenant, Bastrop ISD
Clint Nagy. Chief of Police, Bastrop PD
James Altgelt, BCOEM

Chris Wolf, parent

Chad Goertz, teacher, Bastrop ISD

OTHERS PRESENT:
Monica Langle, Adm. Asst. to Bastrop ISD PD

1. Opening
A. Meeting Called to Order
Chief Scot Bunch called the meeting to order at 4:32 p.m. A quorum of
committee members was present.
B. Approval of Minutes from Last Meeting
Motion: To approve the minutes from the School Safety and Security
Committee meeting on March 8, 2022. The motion was seconded and the
minutes were approved.
2. Updates and Progress
A. Safety and Security Updates
e The updated Emergency Operations Plan (EOP) and the
updated safety documents were discussed.
e Chief Bunch shared information regarding the additional video
cameras that will be added to BIS, CCIS, BMS, and CCMS.
e Chief Bunch announced that the BISD PD has hired four new peace
officers (currently at 16).
e Memorandums of Understanding (MOU’s) and Mutual Aid
Agreements were discussed.

B. Training for School Based Law Enforcement (SBLE)
o Chief Bunch shared that during the new officers’ training, they



conducted the exterior door audit and the procedures were
discussed..

¢ Chief Bunch also shared that the BISD PD officers participated in
many training opportunities this summer, including ALEERT Level
1 and CRAAE.

¢ Chief Bunch stated that BISD PD teamed up with DPS and BCSO
for training opportunities this summer.

C. Questions / Feedback
e Discussion was held regarding the response in Uvalde.
3. Adjournment )

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 4:55 p.m.
The next meeting will be on November 15, 2022 at 4:30 p.m.
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